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FOR / TO       :   Senior undersecretary
Undersecretaries
Assistant Secreta Ties
Regional Directors
Bureau Directors
Service Directors
Heads of UPMOs
District Engineers
Heads of Attached Agencies
Others Concerned
This Department
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For   information   and   guidance,   attached   is   a   copy   of  Department  of  Budget  and
Management (DBM) and Office of the Civil Defense (OCD) Joint Circular no. 2025-
1 dated April  02,  2025 signed  by Secretary Amenah  F.  Pangandaman and Secretary Gilberto
C. Teodoro, Jr., with the subject: "IMPLEMENTING GUIDELINES ON THE UTILIZATION
OF   THE    QUICK    RESPONSE    FUND    (QRF)    FOR   FY    2025    GAA   AND   YEARS
THEREAFTER".

A   copy   of  the   said   Joint   Circular   may   also   be   downloaded   from   the   DPWH   website:
http://dpw_b_vyde. If an office cannot access the DPWH website, a hard copy may be obtained
from the Records Management Division,  HRAS,  upon  request.

For dissemination to all  concerned.

ATITYI *( _chJ)
HAEL S. V

Assistant Secretary for
AFRANCA, CESO Ill
pport Services

Encl:  DBM  Circular letter no,  2025-2 dated  10 February 2025

cc: Office of the Secretary
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